# THE CHRONICLE 1984-85 Academic Year

October 12th #29 of 1984

archives

Published by the Office of the Vice President for Academic Affairs

Monday October 15

3:20 pm - Curriculum Committee - N203

uesday October 16

Soccer at Va. Wesleyan - 3 pm

Wednesday October 17

Noon - Dean's Colloquia - Dr. Paul - Ad. Bldg. Auditorium

Thursday
October 18

Piday October 19

Volleyball hosts UNC-Greensboro - 6:30 pm

New Science Building Open House - 2-4 pm

Saturday October 20 Concert - 8:15 pm - CC Theatre Chamber Orchestra - I Solisti Italiani

Soccer hosts Liberty Baptist

2 pm Volleyball at Longwood

2 pm Volleyball at Longwood Baseball hosts W&M (2), 1 pm Tourn Sunday October 21

CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE

## Dean's Colloquia Presentation

Jay Paul will give a reading of his poetry and prose on Wednesday, October 17, at noon in the Administration Building auditorium. Please demonstrate your support by attending this first presentation in the 1984-85 Dean William Parks Memorial Colloquia Series and encourage your students to do the same.

To make your reservation for the luncheon in Jay's honor which will follow the noon program, please forward \$5 to me by Monday, October 15, at the latest.

-- Jim Morris, History Department Dean's Colloquia Committee

#### TO CNC FACULTY AND STAFF

An Invitation - The faculty and staff of the Department of Biology, Chemistry, and Environmental Science proudly invite you to a gala. . . .

OPEN HOUSE at THE NEW SCIENCE BUILDING FRIDAY, 19 OCTOBER 1400-1600

Golden and non-golden refreshments, displays and fellowship in the relaxed atmosphere of the new building - See You There!

-- Harold Cones, Chairman

## Travel Reimbursement Vouchers

Due to recent changes in the accounting system for the Commonwealth of Virginia, effective October 1, 1984, the name of the traveler that appears in the block titled "Enter Name and Address of Traveler" must be entered in the sequence LAST NAME, FIRST NAME, AND MIDDLE INITIAL.

Furthermore, the traveler's social security number MUST be entered on the travel voucher.

Please help us in conforming to the new requirements. Your assistance is appreciated.

-- Rebecca H. Butler, Comptroller

## Biomedical Ethics Dialogue

The Peninsula Area Chapter of the National Conference of Christians and Jews has developed a series of programs designed to help our community come to grips with a number of critical issues in Biomedical Ethics. The first program is at Christopher Newport College on Thursday, Oct. 18, at 7:30 P.M. in A-105. Its title is "Genetics, Pregnancy and Abortion: The Ethical Issues." Featured speakers are Dr. Stanton Hoegerman, a professor of genetics at William & Mary, and Dr. Margaret Smith, a local physician specializing in Rheumatology. The response panel comprises Dr. F. W. 'Ted' Gray, a retired physician, the Rev. J. W. Johnson, pastor of Mt. Nebo Baptist Church in Surry, and Ms. Janet I. Farquharson, an associate with the firm of Patten, Wornam, and Watkins. There will be an opportunity for those attending to direct questions to the speakers and panel.

CNC faculty, staff, and students who are interested are welcome to attend.

-- John Hoaglund, Professor of Philosophy & Religious Studies

#### ROTC Scholarship Funds

This semester over \$40,000 dollars of ROTC scholarship funds were awarded to CNC students. These scholarships were won through national competition, or by attending ROTC Basic Camp at Fort Knox, Kentucky. The three-year scholarships were won by Jo Ann Poole and James Parker and will provide these students with all tuition fees, book allowance, and a tax-free subsistance allowance. Three out of four CNC Basic Camp attendees won two-year Advance ROTC program scholarships. The one exception was not eligible for a scholarship. Currently eleven (11) out of sixty (60) full-time CNC ROTC students have two- and three-year scholarships.

Please advise your students it is now time to apply for three-year scholarships. They must pass standard Army medical exams and have a minimum of 27 credit hours including Spring Term SY 84-85. Candidates for scholarships should have as minimum GPA of 2.3-2.4 for high-tech disciplines for two and three-year scholarships, with SAT scores of 1100 or ACT of 24; 2.9 for a non-high-tech discipline for a three-year scholarship; and 2.7 for a non-high-tech discipline for a two-year scholarship. If you have any questions, please call Captain Garcia, Captain Thomson, or Sergeant First Class Sampson at 599-7284.

-- CPT A. B. Garcia, Chairman, Military Science

## Christopher's Menu for Oct. 15-19, 1984

Mon.	Salisbury Steak Mashed Potatoes w/Gravy Macaroni & Cheese Corn Roll		Thurs.	Lasagna Garlic Bread Salad Dessert -or-	
Tues.	Dessert B.B.Q. Spareribs Baked Potato Corn on Cob Green Beans Roll	\$2.65	Fri.	Meatloaf w/Gravy Mashed Potatoes Macaroni & Cheese Roll Dessert Shrimp	\$2.65
Wed.	Dessert Lasagna Salad Garlic Bread Dessert	\$2.65		Fried Flounder Cole Slaw or Applesauce French Fries Hush Puppies	\$2.65
			Food Services		

#### FACULTY/STAFF/STUDENT NEWS

# New Staff Member in Smith Library

Mary H. Daniel has joined the Smith Library staff as Reference Librarian. Mary comes from the University of Tennessee, Knoxville, where she was the Agriculture-Veterinary Medicine Librarian. She has also held positions at the Natural History Library of the National Museum of Kenya and at the UTK Medical Research Library. A Colorado native she attended Adams State College, Alamosa, Colorado, where she completed a B.A. in English. She received the M.S. in Library Science from the University of Tennessee, Knoxville, Her husband, Dr. Joseph Daniel, has recently joined Old Dominion University as Dean of Science and Health Sciences.

-- Wendell Barbour, Library Director

J. J. de de de

## Faculty Recital

Glenn Winters, a pianist on faculty at CNC, will appear in recital on Sunday, October 21 at 4 pm in the Campus Center Theater. The contemporary program will include sonatas by Sergei Prokofieff, Alberto Ginastera, and Samuel Barber.

The recital is free and open to the public. Please accept our invitation to attend.

-- Cayce Brecheen Benton, Voice Instructor Music Program

## COMMITTEE INFORMATION & FACULTY BUSINESS

# Approved Curriculum Committee Meeting Minutes - October 1, 1984

Present: Sanderlin, Olson, Hunter, Mathews, Davidson, King, Royall, Powell, Barbour

- 1. Minutes of the 9/17/84 meeting were approved with correction (Item 3C changed from "passed" to "discussed").
- 2. Minutes of the 9/24/84 meeting were approved as submitted.
- 3. A request from the School of Business & Economics to change course names and prerequisites for several courses was accepted by the Committee and is herein acknowledged.
- 4. Dr. Durel reported to the committee that the Nursing Program has received a positive recommendation from SCHEV Staff and will be presented on Oct. 3rd with action delayed until the November meeting.
- 5. Curriculum Debate
  - A. On a motion by Mathews (second Davidson) the committee unanimously approved the following motion:

    All students must show verbal skills proficiency as a requirement for graduation. Students should achieve and demonstrate such proficiency as early as possible in their courses of study. All students must pass a Verbal Skills Proficiency Examination to be developed by the School of Letters & Natural Sciences. This exam must be completed at the end of English 102 or 104 (as part of the Final Exam) or, for transfer students, before the 84th hour or upon admission after the 84th hour. English 102 or 104 should be completed as early as possible and MUST be completed before the 84th hour.
    - B. The committee unanimously passed the following motion by Olson (second Hunter): Placement in Math 105 or above is determined by a satisfactory score on a REQUIRED Math placement test or successful completion of Math 100.
    - C. By a vote of 8 to 1 the committee passed the following motion by Royall (second Park):
      A student must complete two Math courses or Math 140 only, from the following courses: Math 105, Math 110, Math 125, Math 130, Math 135, Math 140.
- 6. After considerable discussion regarding math proficiency exams, and with a charge to Dean Powell to collect information on the subject, the committee adjourned at 4:59 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl M. Mathews, Secretary, Curriculum Comm.